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11 conjunaion with t!ic 61st
season of the Pierre Monteux

School, the trustees and anewh’

formed oroup known as “l-ricnds of the
Monteux School" launched the first capital
campaign in the School’s historv. After
manv years of use. the School’s facilities are

showing their age and the need to secure
the long-term Future of the School itself is
also apparent. An Organizational
Development Grant from the Maine Arts
Commission in 2003-04 provided funds to
secure the services of Gary I'riedmann &

.Associates of Bar Harhor in enhancing the
School's fundraising capacity.

The Pierre Monteux School

IS entirely self-supported: the only legacy
from Monteux was the property, the
buildings, and the tradition. Many alumni
and friends, mfact, may remember when
concerts were used as fundraisers for the

Jackson Laboratory and Maine Coast
Memorial Hospital. The campaign,
“Ensuring the Legacy,” is intended to
prcseryc, renovate, repair, enhance, and
provide the School with the physical
facilities and other resources to assure that

It can continue to serve fiiturc generations
of conducting students and orchestra
musicians from around the world.

Campaign objectives include short and
long-term needs:

●completing the exterior shingling of
the Forest Studio:

●completion of amemorial garden
around the hall:

●repair and renovation of on-campus
student housing;

●rebuilding of the grand piano and
funds for winter storage:
●endowment for student scholarships:
●endowment tor guest artists-in-

residence;

●paying off the mortgage on
Winterhaven—the Monteux house

that includes Monteux memorabil ia

and alibrary of scores, recordings,
and photographs,

1he overall campaign goal is to raise
§855,000 over the next three years. In the
initial solicitation phase with long-time
friends, trustees, and campaign committee
members, we had secured over $200,000 in

pledges and contributions as of October
31, 2004 —more than 20 percent of the
goal. Several individuals have informed us

of provisions in their wills for future gifts
to the School and they form the nucleus of
the new Legacy Club fsee page 3).

Shingling of the Forest Studio has
gone fonvard this fall. The memorial
garden dedicated to Maestro Charles Bruck
and donated by the Giroux Family in mem¬
ory of Maureen McNally Giroux has been
completed. The trustees have committed
funds to stabilize the foundations of the six

cabins. Avery generous gift from Philip
and Phoebe Devenish will underwrite the

rebuilding of the Baldwin concert grand
piano and provision of future winter
storage and lead to construction of anew
rehearsal studio in the woods between the

cabins and hall.
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information in amori' relaxed setting.
Watching voiir performance videos

(in the privacy of your own home) is also a
great learning tool. W’hat surprised me on
mv return to the school this vear. howcevr.

was how much Ilearned Irom watching
otiier people struggle with problems that I
had worked on tiie previous vear. That was
the iTumicnt that Irealized how much Iliad

learned! There is nothing like learning from
other peoples’ mistakes especially wheit
thev are also vour own!

The Monteux School is agreat
learning tool for so many reasons.
Maestro Michael jinbo has atalent for
working with each conductor differently,
depending upon their experience level and
their personality. This doesn’t happen at

■e,

every school.

One of the things 1enjoyed most
about the 2004 season was the other

conductors and the orchestral players.
Ihere v\’as agood mix of ages and
experience levels —from professors to
undergraduates. In fact, Igot ajob as an
assistant professor at Austin Peay State
Universin'. Clarksville. I'ennessee this vear.

through the contacts Imade at the
iMonieux School. 1cannot think of any¬

thing better to do for asummer than learn
fantastic repertoire, both as aconductor
and an orchestral musician, while meeting
colleagues and making nevs’ friends. My
experience has been invaluable and will
remain with me for the rest of my career.

ell, it was anothei' wonderful

summer in Hancock, Maine

at the Pierre Monteux

School for Conductors and Orchestra

Musicians! Together we spent six weeks
making great music, improving our con¬
ducting skills and getting to know other
musicians who we will no doubt run into

again and again over the coming years.
2004 was my second year in arow at

the Monteux School. 1was unsure how

helpful coming asecond time would be in
respect to improving ni)’ conducting and
was plea.santly surprised at the results. As
an\-one who has been to aconducting
school knows, alarge part of the learning
process happens alter you have left —when
you have time to actually digest all of the

26, the Maureen McNally Giroux Memorial Garden wasOn Saturday
dedicated to the memory of Maestro Charles Bruck, the second music director
of the Pierre Monteux School from 1969 to 1995. Trustee Claude Giroux,

u n e’ )

accompanied by his five daughters and their spouses, David and Jocelyne
DeNunzio, Michael and Nicole Reebex, Peter Doehring and Monique Giroux, ■
Bill and Marie-Claude Thompson, and Pascale Giroux, as well as grandchildren,
other trustees, students, and friends participated in the dedication and reception
following. The garden of stones anc
varied plantings with pathways and
Denches surrounds the

newly renovated Forest
Studio, providing an
attractive spot for
contemplation and
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u
ndcr liic direction of

Monteiix Trustee Philip
Devenish and Hancock

contractor. Dexter Bellows, avolunteer crew

of eight men have completed the shingling
of the Purest Studio on the front, rear, and

garden sides. The shingles themselves were
dt>nated in part by lillsworth Building
Supplies. Kudos to Roger Pekhardt,
Peter Biyani, Bill Ceckler, l:d Curtis.
Steve Crabtree, Larrv Stahlberg. Pete Soule,
TonyThelen. as well as Phil Devenish and
Dexter Bellows.

We gratefully acknowledge receipt of pledges or gifts from the following individuals and businesses as of November 1, 2004
Nancie Monteux-Barendse

Novvick-Taylor Trust
lean C. O'Meara
Peter &Kathleen Pattee
William &Adeline Peake

Jim &Elaine Randal!
Diana Lee Riggle
Barr\' F. &Shern,' L. Schwartz
Peter Soule
Alice |. Souther
Larry Stahlberg
Mr. &Mrs. Philip Slandel
Mr. &Mrs. A. A. Thelcn

Katharine Thompson
Joseph B. Thomas IV and Etel Thomas
Ciniii Davis Wexler

Philip Winograd &Frances Pishnv
Kurt &Torj Wray

Alex &Mary Lou Barker
Harry &Marie Bissell
Ragna Bruno-Torkanowsky
Peter &Sally Bryant
Bill Ceckler

Michael &lane Charry
Mr. &Mrs. Wyndham Clarke
Steve Crabtree
Ed &Karen Curtis

Philip &Phoebe Devenish
Arthur &Marjorie Dole
Dennis &Grelchen Doucette

lulianne &Carl Eberl
EBS Building Supplies
Roger Eckharcll
Anne W. Ceier
)im &Barbara Hanna
John &Priscilla Hirschcnholer
Mr. &Mrs. Nicholas Holt

|ohn &Margaret laquelte
Lois C. Johnson
Margaret P. Karns and Ralph C. johnston
Doug Kimmel and Ron Schvvizer
Van William Knox, 111 and Alexandra Brittain Knox
EIvvin &Barbara Lindsey
Ann &Frank Mallalieu
Bruce &LeeAnne Mallonee
Claude Monteux

Margaret P. Karns
Ron Schwi /e r

Joseph B. Thomas IV &Etel Thomas
Katharine Thompson

Kurt &Torj Wray
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The Pierre Moniciix School is supported in pari by the

Ma ine
A r t s
Commission

M A R K Y O U R C A L E N D A R S !
2005 Monteux School Season

June 26 -July 31,2005
First symphony concert -Sunday, June 26



Contributions During I'iscal Year Ending August 31. 2004

William Intriligalor and
Heather Mallory

I’etcr jatle
Nancy Jarred
Dr. and Mrs. Î ul B. Jennings
Darcey Timmerman Jordan
Barbara Kent
Elsie B. Kilvert

Roi)erl Kurtz and Pao-Sheng Hsu
Mr. and Mrs. Thurston Long
Judy and Jack Moore
Jane C. Morse
Marie Noll
Robert W. Patterson Jr.-*
Esther M. Peirce
Mr. and Mrs. William Plissner
David Rahbee
Robin and David Rier

Diana Lee Riggle
John C. and Sarah R. Ross
John M. Russell
f̂ tty Ryan and David Westphal
Sean Ryan
Bill and Carol Shepard
Gloria and Leo Siegel
Fred &Jean Snyder
Kathy and Rumano Solano
Timothy and Beverly Stone
Lee G. Swilt

Mrs. John S. Thomsen
Ragna B.Torkanowsky
Rev. Felicia Urbanski
Rebecca Van de Ven

Robert and Kayla Vodnoy
Margaret H. Walker
Douglas G. Weeks
Stacey Weill
jane and William White

In memor\- of Maureen McNallv Giroux

Ofganizalional DevelopmenI Grail
'Indudes In-kind contributions

■in nieniori’ of George Shepard
In memori' of Mrs. (!. T. Bever

We apoloifize for any errors or omissions in
ihe lisl above.

Drs. Karla and Michael Luxner

Betty Mack and Clement M, Silveslro*
LeeAnne and Brute Mallonee
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Malsuda

Sylvia McEldowncy
Mrs. and Mrs. Bernard Miller

Collisand Carolyn Miller
Pamela Gundersen Miller

Jane C. Monaghan
Mary E. O'Meara
Ruth andTomasz Rzeezyeki Ochs
Kathryn J. Olmstead-*
Pete and Katie Pattee

Marlene Pauley
Susan K. Peirce'

George and Vesta Putnam
John D. and Sandra Quine
Dianne &Alfred Rahbee
Mr. Morette L. Rider

J. Rink and H. MacLeod
Robert and Terry Rohe
Ruth S. Sargent
Nancy R. Shipman
Manning A. Smith
Margaret Stewart
Eji Suyama, M.D.
Anne B. Thompson
Jacqueline Valiades
Ruth and Denis Vibert
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Ward
Samuel M. and Constanza Watson

Virginia P. Whitney
H. Inez Williams
Marion R. Wise

Beverley and Dyer Wadsworth
Peter J. Doehring and Monique Giroux' Robert and Judy Waldner
Doug Kimmei and Ron Schwizer Edward and Roberta Williams
Ginia Davis Wexler

Kurt and Torj Wray

PATRONS ($5,000+)

SUPPORTERS ($100-5249)
Judith T. and Robert P. Adelman

BENEFACTORS ($l,000-$4,999) Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Banks
Henry M. Barendse
Alex and Mary Lou Barker
Richard L. Benson

Roger C. &Susan DeCamp Davidson
Philip &Phoebe Devenish
Anne W. Geier

Neal Cittleman

Sara Jobin
Lois Johnson
Richard Kapral
Elwin and Barbara Lindsey
Maine Arts Commission-

Claude Monteux

Nowick-Taylor Trust
Jean C. O'Meara
John R. O'Meara, M.D.
William and Adeline Peake
Jim Randall'
Mr. &Mrs. C. William Shipman
Jos. B. IV &Etel Thomas
Katharine A. Thompson
Philip Winograd and Frances Pishny
Hugh Wolff and Judith Kogan

Harry' and Marie Bissell
Margery Bloomfield
Eleanor Buckley
Charlotte and John Burrill
John Canarina
Terry L. Carlisle
Joanne and Elliot Cohen
Charles C. Collison Jr.
Steve and Marcia Crabtree

Daphne Crocker
Crosby Consolidated Fund of the

Maine Community Foundation
Lee Cummings
Mr. and Mrs. Frank P. Davidson

Emery' Davis
June A. Davis
Lyall and Anne P. R. Dean
Jorge Deleze
Eva S. Devenish
Ellen Devine
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert Doris

Carl and Julianne Eberl
Elinor Ehrman

Richard and Kay Eleo
Jeanne Fee Feeney
First National Bank of Bar Harbor
Leon Fleisher

Sally Fritz
Robert Gerle
David and Lorna Goodrich
Frank and Ada Graham

Carle G. Cray
Michael Griffith

Margi Scott and Gaby Haigh
Dr. and Mrs. Richard L. Hall

Cay and Joe Haroutunian
Bond and Jane Hattershire
Thomas Hinds
Sarah G. Hull

William H. Janeway
Mr. and Mrs. John Jaquette
Christopher Johnson
Erich Kunzel

Anthony LaCruth
Mr. &Mrs. Joseph H. Lewis
Nancy C. Lovejoy
Ann and Dick Luxner

SPONSORS ($500-$999)
W. Mark Brady
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Bristol

Bill and Polly Ceckler
Drs. Douglas and Harriet Heath
Margaret P. Karns and

Ralph C. Johnston
Jim and Sally Anne Kellogg
Nell and Stanley Kramer
Clayton and Marcia Nowell
lames M. and Catherine J. Orent
Philip and Nancy Standel
Drs. Candace and Edward Walworth
Dr. and Mrs. Sam K. Williams

FRIENDS (UPTO $100)
Katherine D. and Robert S. Allison'
James C. Amis

Janice D. Baroody
Mark C. Carpenlier
Mr. and Mrs. Wynciham Clarke
Sergiu Commisiona
Audrey and Leonard Covello
Arthur and Marjorie Dole
John and Cissie Donohue
AiJeen and Hal Dower

Douglas and Amanda Droste
Dianne &Roger Eckhardt
Harold and Joan V. Evans
Fred and JoAnn Foss
Rosalyn L. Cittleman
Beverly Hall
David Edward Halpin
Hancock Woman's Club

Betty M. Hills
John Hirschenhofer
Maureen Hurd

SUSTAINERS ($250-$499)
Dorothy C. Bruenn
Jane and Michael Charry'
Steve Dibner

Dr. Richard and Joan Faust
Jim and Barbara Hanna
Kenneth and Barbara Kelly
Linda and Dennis King'
D. K. Kileme

Van W. and Alexandra B. Knox
Karen Gunderson Lerner

Dr, Anna Lysakowski
Capt. &Mrs. Gerald Purslow'
Anne and Richard Sobol

THE PIERRE MONTEUX SCHOOL
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Sf)onsorod by
rhe l^ierrr A/o»/ru.v Mnucruil

I'oiiidtilion. Inc.
P.O. Box 457

Hancock, ME 04640-0457
Phone: 207/422-3931

Fax: 207/422-3280

E-mail: pmonteux@aol.com
Web: www.monteuxschooi.org


